
 
Lincoln   Elementary   PTA   Meeting  

February   11,   2020   9:30   a.m.  
 

 
I. Call   to   Order     called   9:37   am  
II. Approval   of   Minutes    approved   9:38   am  
III. Executive   Committee   Reports  

 
● President  

-    Absent  
● First   Vice   President  

- President   report:   Mardi   Gras   and   Science   Fair   are   looking   for   volunteers.  
-There     is   a   committee,   Helping   Hands,   working   on   outreach   projects   such  
as   a   food   pantry   to   help   Lincoln   families   and   community   members.  
-The   2020/2021   PTA   Board   slate   will   be   presented   today  
 
-International   Night   was   well   attended   and   a   fun   event.    Thanks   Jen   Curran!  

● Second   President  
- The   Nomination   Committee   will   present   the   2020/2021   PTA   Board   Slate:  
1st   VP-   Erin   Gentzel  
2nd   VP-   Emily   Nalitz  
3rd   VP-   Erin   Davies   to   complete   open   position   term   and   continue   on   to   new  
term   for   2020/2021  
Corresponding   Secretary-   Erin   Rutter  
Recording   Secretary-   Courtney   Jungjohann   Deemer  
Treasurer-   Rudi   Munester  
This   slate   will   be   posted   online   for   30days   and   will   be   voted   upon   at   March  
meeting  

● Third   Vice   President  
Current   open   place   on   board  

● Fourth   Vice   President  
- Thank     you   to   the   PTA   for   the   Spelling   Bee.  
-Lebo   Parent   University   was   well   attended,   about   200   people   were   there.  



-Flexible   Instruction   Days   will   be   used   for   weather   related   cold   days,   not  
snow   days.    Keep   an   eye   out     for   information.    Flexible   Instruction   will   be  
listed   on   news   media   and   school   notifications.  
-Science   Fair   flyers   are   being   sent   home.    It   is   for   grades   2-5   on   February  
27th   at   6pm  
-Random   Acts   of   Kindness   week   starts   2/17.    Lincoln   will   be   doing   various  
in   school   activities.  
-Valentine   Day   Parties   are   on   Friday.    This   is   an   Act   80   day   with   a   noon  
dismissal.    Grades   1-5   parties   will   start   at   11:15   until   noon.    Kindergarten  
will   be   in   session   as   usual.  

Corresponding   Secretary  
- Committee   chairs   please   send   email   blurbs   that   need   to   be   sent   out   as   an  
eblast  
-Mardi   Gras   volunteers   are   needed.    For   donations   please   contact   Doreen  
Hernedez.    Baked   good   donations   can   be   dropped   off   Friday   at   C-13  
entrance   after   school   from   3:30   until   5.    There   is   no   need   to   buzz   in   at   the  
front   door.  

● Recording   Secretary  
No   report  

● Treasurer  
Absent   report   given:  
-Over   the   next   45   days   $11,250   is   the   projected   spending.   
-The   end   of   year   carry   over   is   projected   to   be   good.  
-Please   get   in   any   receipts   for   reimbursement.  

● Historian  
- Thanks   to   the   Committee   Chairs   who   turned   in   their   reports  
-There   were   some   glitches   on   the   MTLSD   Lincoln   PTA   website   that   have  
been   fixed.    Please   note   any   issues   and   email   Heidi.  

 
IV. Teacher   Representatives  

- Mrs.   Staub   thanks   PTA   for   Black   &   Hispanic   History   month   book  
donations.    March   10,   11   &   12   will   be   the   next   Scholastic   Book   Fair,  
volunteers   are   needed.   
-Mr.   Hall’s   mural   will   feature   a   book   by   Patricia   Polanco   “Thank   you   Mr.  
Falker”.    Staff   is   working   on   funding   and   finding   an   artist.  



 
V. Lincoln   Committee   Reports:  

* Frosty   Shop  
-December   4,   2020   will   be   Frosty   Shop   for   next   school   year.  
-Frosty   request   a   budget   advance   of   $1500   to   last   until   June   1st.    $500   was  
removed   from   the   budget   in   the   fall.    Kim   Kappeler   motioned,   Emily   Nalitz  
seconded.    Approved.  
-This   year   we   will   try   to   do   more   age   based   shopping   and   not   gender  
specific.   
-Frosty   is   looking   for   a   new   chair   for   the   2021/2022   school   year.    You   do  
not   need   to   be   crafty   to   chair   this   committee,   your   role   could   more   of   an  
organizer   for   your   crafters.   
*Mardi   Gras  
See   Corresponding   Secretary   report  
*Talent   Show  
-Currently   recruiting   acts.    So   far   17   are   signed   up.   
-The   deadline   is   next   week   on   the   18th.   
-Theme   this   year   is   “Where   All   are   Welcome”.    This   year’s   t-shirt   design  
was   presented.    Print   will   be   on   the   front   and   back   of   the   shirt.  
Commonwealth   Press   will   print   the   tote   bags   and   t-shirts.  
Talent   Show   is   on   March   27th.  

 
VI. Old   Business:  

 
VII.       New   Business:  

* Donation   to   ACH   Clear   Pathways   
-$100   donation   will   be   made   as   a   thank   you   to   the   visiting   artist  
*5th   Grade   Fundraiser  
-There   will   be   an   upcoming   sock   sale,   Kona   Ice   will   be   at   dismissal,  
Chipotle   fundraiser   night   will   be   announced   soon,   and   a   Box   Top  
collection.    This   will   be   the   last   in   school   Box   Top   collection   with   them  
migrating   to   digital   app   

 
VII.    Announcements   and   Upcoming   Events:  

2/14   Valentine’s   Day   Parties   K(AM)   10:30-11:15;   Grades   1-5   11:15-noon;   



K(PM)   2:45-3:30  
2/17   Snow   Make   up   day-School   in   session  
2/27   Science   Fair   6-8PM  
3/1   Yearbook   ordering   deadline  
3/16   PTA   meeting   6:30   pm  

 
XI. Adjournment    adjourned   at   10:23   am  

 
 
 


